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USCIS
Department of Homeland Security

RE:Chef Arif Ahmed

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am delighted to provide this advisory-opinion letter on behalf of Chef Arif Ahmed. I am
Chef Anf’s Supervisor at “Made in India” restaurant at Radisson MBD Hotel in Noida,
Uttar Pradesh. Having witnessed his exemplary and award-winning skills, he has been a
tremendous asset to our restaurant. During my time working with Chef Arif in a critical
and leadership capacity as our Chef Incharge ( 2003 — 2004), I found him extremely

resourceful given his knowledge over classic Indian food, which is rare these days.

In my opinion, he is one of the finest Indian chefs and has the culinary skills and artistic
creativity to prepare rare Indian food.

My restaurant “Made In India” benefitted hugely with his expertise in bringing out finer
cuisine to table. His team leadership is commendable, and his offerings are among the
best in the country.

Chef Anf possesses skill that very few have, and he is an asset to any organisation for
which he works. During my tenure with him, I found Chef Arif very resourceful,
organised, team player and on top of his game. He single-handedly steered the restaurant
to a tremendous success story at the time. With lots of wonderful reviews in media out-
lets, top professional critics of the country eat out of his hands.

Based on his leadership acumen, achievements, and culinary contributions, I have no
doubt whatsoever that he will be a boon to any restaurant in any country in the world.
While he will be missed in India, I fully support his endeavours and wish him all the best.

Sincerely,

Kunal Kapur
Chef/Author/Restauranteur
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